## **TOWN OF TROY**

## **BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES**

The Board of Selectmen held their monthly meeting on Monday, July 17, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectmen Present: Robert Langlands, Gary Taylor, Mark Sanville

Others Present: Terri Medley, Lee Forbes, Steve Button, Raymond Lemay

## THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

1. Meeting opened at 6:31 pm.

- 2. Steve Button gave a water dept. update. He reported Grays paved Tony Brault's driveway that was torn up from a water leak this past winter. The new well is operating great.
- 3. Raymond Lemay asked the board if he could hire the town to grade Autumn Ridge. He will pay for the service. It was discussed he would like the town to take the road over and therefore it was decided the Board and Lee will meet Raymond up on Autumn Ridge to see the condition of the road
- 4. Lee told the Board the crusher run is finished. He said he was very happy with company we hired to do the crushing and would recommend them to anyone. Gary mentioned to Lee about the tar on bridge on River Road needing some attention. Lee is going to have either Jason or Shane from the state take a look at it.
- 5. All delinquent tax accounts were reviewed. It was determined anyone who owes a balance will go to tax sale. The sale will be during the month of September.
- 6. Minutes of the June 19, 2017 meeting were approved by Robert.
- 7. After reviewing the June 19<sup>th</sup> meeting minutes, Gary and Mark said the issue Ray and Lee Ann Davis have should be directed to the Zoning/Planning Board. Terri is going to write a letter to Ray and Lee Ann explaining this.
- 8. All orders were signed.
- 9. One overweight permit from Spaulding Construction was signed by Robert
- 10. A motion was made by Robert to approve a Tax Anticipation Note for \$97,751 from Community National Bank.
- 11. The meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.